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Exchange Notice 
 
IT 25/08 

IT – Postponement to implementation of Round Lot One 
at OMX Nordic Exchange Stockholm 

 
As earlier communicated OMX Nordic Exchange aims to further harmonize the Nordic markets by 
implementing round lot size one on the exchanges in Stockholm and Iceland. Round lot one is 
already in effect in Helsinki. In Copenhagen the decision is still pending.  
 
In order to secure full technical member readiness OMX Nordic Exchange has decided to postpone 
the launch until further notice. Hence, the planned changes in SAXESS release 5.0.0, on June 2, 
2008, will not include Round Lot One for OMX Nordic Exchange Stockholm. However, please note 
that the implementation in Iceland is still planned for June 2, 2008. 
 
Because of this there will be changes in the test system: Round Lot One for OMX Nordic Exchange 
Stockholm order books is planned to be removed and reverted to Production Round Lot sizes in the 
SAXTST1 environment prior to MWAT, April 10, 2008. 
 
 
For further information concerning this exchange notice please find contacts below:  
 
Kristina Gahne, NASDAQ OMX 
Project Manager 
Transaction Services Nordics 
Equities Markets  
+46 8 405 67 62 
kristina.gahne@nasdaqomx.com
 
Stefan Pinter, NASDAQ OMX  
Key Account Manager  
Transaction Services Nordics 
Equities Markets  
+46 8 405 64 59  
stefan.pinter@nasdaqomx.com  
 
 
Technical contacts and further information concerning system testing: 
 
Kristrún Krisjánsdóttir, +354 525 2857, kristrun.kristjansdottir@nasdaqomx.com
Mattias Eriksson, +46 8 405 6530, mattias.eriksson@nasdaqomx.com 
Sani Nevalainen, +358 9 6166 7683, sani.nevalainen@nasdaqomx.com 
Ville Salo, +358 9 6166 7768, ville.salo@nasdaqomx.com 
 
Kind Regards, 
OMX Nordic Exchange  
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